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15th July 2021 

 

Car Parking and General Safety Reminders 

 

Dear Parents/Carers, 
 
Following various calls this week regarding near misses from children cycling, please ensure your child is wearing a 
helmet when riding a bike or scooting to and from school. Mr. Martin and Ms. Willmouth have spoken to all classes to 
re-iterate the importance of road safety and we ask that all parents encourage this message too. 
 
A few other reminders: 
 
Greenbank Carpark - Winklebury Way 
• Please refrain from smoking outside of the school gates or in the school vicinity 

• Please keep dogs on leads and keep to the grassed areas (away from the carpark and school gates) 

• NO 3 point turns on Winklebury Way during drop off and pick up 

• No stopping on the yellow lines – this is not a waiting area 

• ’20 is plenty’ along Winklebury Way 

• 5mph on school premises – carpark and school grounds 

• Please leave the area promptly and safely after dropping off or collecting your child to ensure car park spaces 
are maximised for staggered drop off times 

• Refrain from parking on Winklebury Way – if you do, please edge out slowly to ensure both ways are clear 
before pulling out. 

 

Rooksdown Campus 
• Please refrain from smoking outside of the school gates or in the school vicinity 
• NO PARKING in the community centre – this is a major safety concern for the nursery and our school, there 

have been a number of near misses here. The nursery school cordon off the carpark and these often get moved. 
Please do not move the barriers they are there for a reason 

• NO PARKING in the Medical Centre 

• ’20 is plenty’ along Park Prewett Way 
• Please leave the area promptly and safely after dropping off or collecting your child 

• No stopping on the yellow lines – this is not a waiting area 
 
These reminders are to protect our local community, parents, pupils and staff. Thank you for your continued 
cooperation, with us all working together we hope to avoid any further incidents.  
 
In true Castle Hill spirit, if you do see an incident, please report it to 101, as more voices sharing their concerns will 
have a bigger impact and help to protect us all.  
 
Yours sincerely,  
John DF Martin & The CHPS Team 
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